
 

 

SANFORD  LAW  OFFICE,  PLLC 
Jo Anne Sanford, Attorney at Law 

 
March 6, 2019 

 
Ms. M. Lynn Jarvis, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission  Via Electronic Delivery 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4325 
 
 Re: Docket Nos. W-354, Subs 356A and 360 

Carolina Water Service, Inc. of North Carolina Application for 
Approval of Water and Sewer System Surcharge (“WSIC/SSIC”) Rate 
Adjustments Pursuant to G.S. 62-133.12 

 
Dear Ms. Jarvis: 
 

Attached for electronic filing please find a new version of the Appendix A 

to the WSIC/SSIC filing made by Carolina Water Service, Inc. of North Carolina 

(“CWSNC” or “Company”) on January 31, 2019. 

The  original filing contained an Appendix A that used data from CWSNC’s 

2017 rate case Order, which was in  W-354 Sub 356.  At the time of filing, the 

Order in the Sub 360 rate case had not been issued.  That Order issued on 

February 21, 2019, and thus updated numbers are now available. 

CWSNC has provided the Public Staff a copy of the Excel version of a new 

Appendix A, recalculated using the Sub 360 numbers.  The Public Staff and 

Commission staff have requested that the Company re-file this Appendix so that 

the new numbers are in the record, and we do so by this filing.   

As always, thank you and your staff for your assistance; please feel free 

to contact me if there are any questions or suggestions.  

     Sincerely,  

     Electronically Submitted 

     /s/Jo Anne Sanford 
     State Bar No. 6831 
     Attorney for Aqua North Carolina, Inc. 
 
c: Parties of Record 


